
California Northern Coastal Area of Alcoholics Anonymous

CNCA COMMENTS

Chair’s Preview 

We passed two motions at our July Area Committee Meeting (ACM). The first you’ve 
probably all heard about, regarding the disbursement of $10,000 of excess funds to the General 
Service Board.  As the saying goes, the check is in the mail.  The second motion was time sen-
sitive so we fast-tracked our usual procedure and it was presented and voted on all in one day: 
“That CNCA fund the participation of two liaisons to the Hispanic Women's Workshop (HWW) in 
Pasadena, December 3, 2017, at a cost not to exceed $2200.”   

I try to connect everything we do here in General Service either to Tradition One or Step Twelve, 
which is a guiding principle I learned from our Pacific Regional Trustee, Joel C. (and something 
you can use to help inspire group participation).  And I have been moved to tears a few times in 
the days since the July ACM with love and gratitude for the unanimous decision you made on 
the spot to support the HWW. That was one of the most beautiful examples I’ve ever witnessed 
of our Area business being “all about unity and saving drunks.”  So thank you.   

We also had a presentation of new business from our Web committee which we will start dis-
cussing next month: “That CNCA contract with a service provider determined by the Web Com-
mittee, to obtain a ‘Hot Spot’ for Internet access. Hot Spot to be available at all CNCA committee 
meetings, assemblies and other CNCA events. Internet access to be used by Standing Commit-
tees and Sub Committees and Area Officers to conduct CNCA business, committee work and 
presentations requested. Cost of provider not to exceed $50 per month, plus initial set up fee not 
to exceed $100.”  

And we will have two discussion topics on our August agenda that need your input: 

* Pros and Cons of using both volunteers and professionals (as available) for simultaneous

interpretation at our Assemblies

* Translating the Comentarios: Is our process effective? If so, how? If not, why not?

By the time you read this, our Summer Assembly will be over and that means it’s now time to 
start thinking about our Fall Inventory Assembly. Please submit your suggestions for inventory 
questions to any Area Officer before September 23, 2017.  

Have a great summer of love and service, 

Jennifer B., Area Chair 

A.A. Confidential -- August 2017 
www.cnca06.org 
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DELEGATE'S CORNER August 2017 
I decided my topic for this newsletter would be Self-Support.  As I was surfing the internet for 

ideas on this topic, I came across the webpage of AA in Cambodia.  Cambodia! And then it hits me! (I 
have been getting hit by lots thoughts since I took this job!) If we did not have the 7th tradition and our 
World Services that are supported by our 7th tradition, would there be AA in Cambodia?   

Self–supporting through our own contributions, are we? Maybe in our home groups we are. 
Maybe even in some Inter-groups Offices. But at the level of our World Service, the shortfall between 
our 7th Tradition funds and the cost of the services provided by General Service has been supple-
mented by the sale of our literature. This has been a topic of discussion for as long as I have been in 
General Service. I have been listening to a lot of people’s opinion about the request to send $7.27 to 
the General Service Board on July 27th. It amazes me that some people absolutely love this idea. And 
others not so much. It makes them very uncomfortable.  While this is an idea that came from an AA 
member looking for a way to help increase our 7th tradition funds for AAWS, others think that this is 
promotional deal that has come from the General Service Office. It is not. Every year our delegate 
comes back from the General Service Conference there is always a report back about the cost of ser-
vices and cost per member and the cost per group. This figure is arrived at by dividing the total cost of 
services for the year by the number of alcoholics believed to be in our fellowship.  This year the cost 
per member is $7.27 and the cost per groups is $147.93. My job as the delegate is to give AA mem-
bers information and encourage them to talk about what it means to be fully self-supporting through 
our own contributions. 

My personal opinion about why some people love this idea of sending $7.27 in on July 27 is it 
is something they can do. It is something they can do now and feel they are a part of and feel part of 
the solution. It is a doable amount.  Maybe the reason it is irritating to others is it is not fully address-
ing the real question:  Why are we NOT self-supporting through our own contributions?  Do we want 
to be? What more can we do? 

I look at the other number, the contributions per group and use it to check with my home 
group. My home group exceeds that amount every year. Maybe I can encourage you to look at what 
your home groups gives.  Perhaps the answer is to start this conversation in the home groups.  Maybe 
it should be the home groups that should answer these questions? Are we fully self-supporting 
through our own contributions? Are we giving our share to the other service entities? And if we are not 
self-supporting through our own contributions – do we want to be? What more can we do.  

I am sure the people who gave the $7.27 are feeling, “At least I can do my share.”  Individual-
ly that idea only works if we all so our share.  It really is the AA Group that needs to decide, “Yes, we 
know what these services are and we want to support them. We want to do our share.” 

Thank you for letting me be of service, 
Joann L., 
Panel 67 CNCA 06 Delegate 
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AREA COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES (Cont.) 

work? A: The actual specifics will be decided by the 
Web committee. But yes, this will be a private network. 

Motion remains Area Committee Meeting Business 
(by substantial majority, no count taken). Motion will 
be New Business. 

PRESENTATION OF NEW BUSINESS: 

That CNCA fund the participation of two liaisons to the 
Hispanic Women's Workshop in Pasadena, December 
3, 2017, at a cost not to exceed $2200. – presented 
by Teddy B., Alternate Delegate; seconded by Ray W. 
(DCM, District 70) 

Presentation: The spirit of the workshop is to build up 
Hispanic alcoholic women, strengthen their understand-
ing of our spiritual principles, encourage them to be of 
service in our Fellowship, build sisterhood and share 
experience, strength and hope with each other. Last 
year’s workshop (the first) was attended by 70 women 
from all over the state. This year, an attendance of be-
tween 100 and 150 is hoped for. The budget of the 
workshop is $3000, and each of the six Areas in Califor-
nia is being asked to contribute $600. Each Area has 
also been asked to appoint two liaisons to participate in 
planning meetings and to inform the Area of develop-
ments, stimulate interest and attendance, distribute fly-
ers and attend the workshop. The first planning meeting 
is scheduled for August 13. The budget for CNCA to 
participate is $2200, which includes the $600 contribu-
tion and travel and shared accommodations for two rep-
resentatives to attend two planning meetings and the 
workshop. Also pertinent to this discussion is the defini-
tion of a remote community, which, in AA, is understood 
to be “any community where it is difficult to carry the 
message because of language, culture or geography.”I 
would also like to read a letter from the workshop organ-
izer. “Before the Hispanic Women’s Workshop in 2016, 
there were only four Spanish-speaking women’s meet-
ings in California, a state with more than 39 million peo-
ple. Now, we have seven meetings… and one coming 
soon in Hollywood. Also, today, a new one starts in Las 
Vegas.” 

Due to time constraints, motion remains Area Com-
mittee Business by Chair decision. Motion moved to 
Old Business. 

Questions: Q: How would the liaisons be chosen? A: 
Anyone who is interested in serving as a liaison should 
give their name to the Chair because Area Officers will 
be reviewing those names and picking liaisons. Q: Why 
is food included? A: That is consistent with our expense 

reimbursement guidelines for CNCA. Q: Do we have the 
funds to pay for this? A: Yes. Q: Will we hear report 
backs from the liaisons to our Area? A: Yes.  

Discussion: I think this is a great idea. But I am con-
cerned that if this becomes an ongoing event, we may 
want to discuss this earlier and not rush decisions. // I 
attend a Hispanic women’s meeting in Santa Rosa, and 
there is a real need for us to get the word out. Because I 
attend English-speaking meetings also, I see the differ-
ences, especially the lack of information about step 
studies and sponsorship. // Anything we can do to pro-
mote Hispanic women’s participation in AA is a valuable 
thing to do. // We are very fortunate as an Area that we 
are able to do things like this, and this gives us an op-
portunity to be supportive of a community in AA. // I find 
this inspiring, especially for women who may travel back 
to their home countries and will then continue to share 
the message. When I went to Argentina and other South 
American countries, the majority of people in meetings 
were men. We need people here in the United States 
who can be bridges to other cultures. // There are strong 
feelings in my District that we want to do more for re-
mote communities. 

The Area committee was asked if they were ready to 
vote, and members were ready to vote. Substantial una-
nimity (2/3) was required for the motion to pass. 

Vote: Yes (51) / No (0) / Abstained (0). Motion pass-
es. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

That, due to funds in our checking account that exceed 
established Area 06 7th Tradition needs, CNCA dis-
burse $10,000 to the General Service Board of Alcohol-
ics Anonymous. – presented by the Finance committee 

Discussion: My group wanted the Area to know that it is 
the Fellowship’s money, not the Area’s money, and they 
want to pass it along. // The minority opinion was that 
they would like the money to stay in California. // The 
overwhelming majority were in favor of sending the 
money off. The concerns expressed were that we may 
be telling groups we no longer need the money. // At 
multiple meetings in our District, there were thoughts 
that the money would be better spent in direct local 12th 
Step work. // We may have wanted to look at our needs 
(technology, workshops) prior to sending off that much 
money. // An important aspect of the Traditions is to 
send money to New York to eliminate arguments about 
what to do with money. // Much of the money groups 
disburse beyond their prudent reserve is being used 
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Balance Sheet June 2017 

California Northern Coastal Area 
Statement of Financial Position 

As of June 30, 2017 

Total 

ASSETS 

   Current Assets 

 Bank Accounts 

 Operating Funds - Checking 34,816.22 

 Prudent Reserve - Savings 10,117.98 

 Total Bank Accounts $44,934.20 

 Other Current Assets 

    Assembly Deposits 3,390.00 

 Total Other Current Assets $3,390.00 

   Total Current Assets $48,324.20 

TOTAL ASSETS $48,324.20 

LIABILITIES AND EQUITY 

   Liabilities 

   Total Liabilities 

   Equity 

 Operating Funds ~ Adjusted 24,557.99 

 Prudent Reserve ~ Savings 10,117.90 

 Net Revenue 13,648.31 

   Total Equity $48,324.20 

TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY $48,324.20 
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Expense Report  June 2017 
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locally. Usually what the Area gets is a small sliver. We 
need a relief valve. A positive message to the groups 
isn’t “we have too much money and don’t need money.” 
What we communicate by forwarding the money is that 
we do not accumulate excess funds beyond a stated 
AA purpose. // In our District, PI/CPC is not a part of 
General Service. They must do fundraising to provide 
services. I feel as though when people send money to 
the Area, they think the money goes to PI/CPC. // We 
should maintain the long-standing precedent of corpo-
rate poverty. We are already bickering about what to do 
about this money. 

The Area committee was asked if they were ready to 
vote, and members were ready to vote. Substantial 
unanimity (2/3) was required for the motion to pass. 

Vote: Yes (43) / No (5) / Abstained (3). Motion pass-
es. 

Minority Opinion: Many meetings don’t have to finance 
things because of generous individual donors. I don’t 
want to suddenly see well-off people taking service po-
sitions because they are the only ones that can afford it. 

No motion to reconsider. // Motion passes. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

That a portion of CNCA Motion 1008-3 be amended 
from ‘...professional quality simultaneous Spanish/
English interpretation at all assembly workshops, the 
Area Meeting (including the DCMC and DCM sharing 
sessions and 2 standing committees on a rotating basis 
but so that there shall be no more than 2 being inter-
preted concurrently)’ to read: ‘... professional quality 
simultaneous Spanish/English interpretation at all as-
sembly workshops, the Area Meeting (including the 
DCMC and DCM sharing sessions and all standing 
committees, subcommittees and sharing sessions 
which request interpretation). Interpretation shall be 
subject to availability of interpreters and available 
equipment.’ – presented by the Interpretation and 
Translation (I&T) committee 

Questions: Q: Do we have any idea on how much cost 
would be involved? A: If we were to provide interpreta-
tion to three committee meetings at 10 AM and 11 AM, 
the cost would be $2300 a year. 

Discussion: We have had a few months when we did 
not have interpretation because of a lack of availability. 
It was frustrating. // One of the biggest issues for the 
Spanish community is the language barrier. If the Area 
provides interpretation, there is no excuse to not come 

to the Area. // We need to remember this is a bilingual 
Area, and five of our 23 Districts are Spanish-speaking 
Districts. We should allow everyone to participate and 
for everyone to understand what is being said. // When I 
was in committees, I could only understand half of what 
was being said at times. I feel like I am flying when I 
come to the Area, and I felt like my wings were cut 
when interpretation was not available. // When I was 
here 10 years ago, I could understand what was being 
said. It was a great value to have interpretation. We 
lend radios and people want them because they want to 
know what is going on. 

Motion moved to Old Business. 

DISCUSSION TOPIC: 

Simple majority decisions and the minority opinion 

No comments 

Discussion closed. 

DISCUSSION TOPIC: 

Pros and Cons of using both volunteers and profession-
als (as available) for simultaneous interpretation at our 
Assemblies 

We are mandated by motion to use professionals at our 
assemblies. We use professional quality interpreters at 
the ACM and at other events. When the I&T committee 
was being formed, one of the problems an ad-hoc com-
mittee identified was that DCMs and GSRs were often 
doing interpretation, making it difficult for them to partic-
ipate. Using professional interpretation was, at that 
time, the right thing to do. It was debated for months, 
and it was decided that we use professionals at our 
assemblies. At our last assembly, one of our profes-
sionals was unable to come at the last minute. We were 
lucky enough that someone else made herself availa-
ble. I love our professional interpreters. They have 
learned the language of the heart. They have been with 
us for years. But they will not be around for years. We 
have talked about this the whole panel, and we feel we 
should have the option of using professional quality 
volunteers. We would like the option of using our pro-
fessional quality volunteers whenever, especially in an 
emergency. // It seems to me that when we can have 
professional people work for us, it is at our discretion. 
But it should not be mandated. At the time, it may have 
been there were no resources. I support the idea that 
the I&T committee makes the decision. // At one assem-
bly several years ago, we did have some people tell us 
they felt the meaning of the words that were being  

AREA COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES (Cont.) 
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 AREA COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES (Cont.) 
translated weren’t quite correct. That makes me some-
times think that volunteers (professional quality) may 
actually be better at that job. // It should be left up to 
our trusted servants, our current committee, and ulti-
mately our Fellowship, especially if we’re finding that 
our translation needs more language of the heart. 
Hopefully our Spanish-speaking community will step 
up. // I serve as an interpreter – but I am not certified. I 
am professional quality. When the discussion came up 
initially, it was because we were going through a time 
when some of our volunteers were not reliable or accu-
rate. There was a call from the Fellowship that we 
needed better interpreters. The drawback is that we 
could get professionals that don’t know the AA lan-
guage. The advantages of getting quality interpreters 
who are AA members is that they know our lan-
guage. // When AA first started, the Alcoholic Founda-
tion received outside help. When our translation ser-
vices were stating out, it made sense to have that out-
side help. Now we have veterans who are bilingual and 
are providing a professional quality volunteer service. I 
would not want to take away the possibility of partici-
pating in General Service. We have a much larger pool 
of AA members who know that language of the heart to 
tap into. // At PRAASA, the interpreters appeared to be 
translating a soccer game, not a spiritual message. I 
understand that our I&T committee must hire profes-
sional interpreters, but really, the interpretation provid-
ed by a bilingual AA member better transmits the mes-
sage, it is more genuine. 

Discussion continues next month. 

WHAT’S ON YOUR MIND? 

After H&I redistributed excess funds, they saw a huge 
decline in contributions. I want people to know that it is 
OK to pass the pink and white cans again. // We will 
have our All Groups speaker meeting in Vacaville next 
Saturday. // We have a series of plays scheduled about 
the history of the Third Legacy. This play was written 
for people who are not necessarily involved in General 
Service, and looks at the entire history of the Third 
Legacy, including the publishing of our Big Book, the 
birth of the Grapevine, and the decision as to why we 
have a General Service Conference. Please share 
these flyers with your group, because there is a lack of 
information about why General Service is needed. Not 
everyone will read the Third Legacy pamphlet or AA 
Comes of Age, but they may want to see a play. // In 

San Francisco on August 20, our Intergroup Archives 
committee is hosting an archives event in the after-
noon. We will hear about the history of the founding 
women of AA, and a long-time member will give a his-
tory of the AA women in the Bay Area. // In our subdis-
trict, two groups decided to stop passing the pink and 
white cans for H&I. One of them has now started pass-
ing it again. Usually, after a while, we alcoholics come 
to our senses and support our services. // I want to 
thank the Archives committee for the fantastic presen-
tation at the Past Delegates’ Reunion. // Two weeks 
ago, I was at the Asia/Oceania Service Meeting, and I 
was asked by the Chairman of the Board for GSO in 
Mongolia to extend his love to all of you. Of the 105 
groups in Mongolia, only four did not have representa-
tives at the meeting. Mongolia will be celebrating 20 
years of AA, and they are having a convention in July 
2018. Anyone who would like to go is welcome to at-
tend. AA in Mongolia is alive and well, especially in 
rural areas. When the village drunk gets sober, it caus-
es a stir. // We are looking forward to seeing all of you 
at the Summer Assembly, and at the dinner on Friday 
night. // We talk about translation as an economic prob-
lem, but translation and interpretation are spiritual as 
well. We must be able to talk to one another, and we 
need to provide translation and interpretation. The 
costs associated to provide this should be secondary. 
This is a spiritual decision that should be based on 
need. // I am preparing a photo scavenger hunt and 
viewing party associated with the steps, the traditions, 
and things from your story to be submitted to the 
Grapevine. // Most of the meetings I attend do not have 
flyers for events I hear about here available. I would 
like these files to be available on our Area website (or 
another website) so that I can print them out. 

The meeting was closed at 3:30 pm with the Responsi-
bility Statement. 

Submitted with Love and Gratitude, 

Eric L.�  CNCA Panel 67 Recording Secretary 
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CNCA MOTIONS AUGUST 2017 

Area Committee: 
Assembly Bids:   
Housekeeping Motions: 
Guidelines: 
Presentation of New Business:  
Old Business at Area Committee Meeting: 

“That a portion of CNCA Motion 1008-3 be amend-
ed from  ‘...professional quality simultaneous 
Spanish/English interpretation at all assembly 
workshops, the Area Meeting (including the DCMC 
and DCM sharing sessions and 2 standing com-
mittees on a rotating basis but so that there shall 
be no more than 2 being interpreted concurrently)’ 
to read: 
‘... professional quality simultaneous Spanish/
English interpretation at all assembly workshops, 
the Area Meeting (including the DCMC and DCM 
sharing sessions and all standing committees, 
subcommittees and sharing sessions which re-
quest interpretation). Interpretation shall be subject 
to availability of interpreters and available equip-
ment.’”  —Presented by the I&T Committee 

New Business at Area Committee Meeting:  

“That CNCA contract with a service provider deter-
mined by the Web Committee, to obtain a ‘Hot 
Spot’ for Internet access. Hot Spot to be available 
at all CNCA committee meetings, assemblies and 
other CNCA events. Internet access to be used by 
Standing Committees and Sub Committees and 
Area Officers to conduct CNCA business, commit-
tee work and presentations requested. Cost of 
provider not to exceed $50 per month, plus initial 
set up fee not to exceed $100.”   —Presented by 
the Web Committee 

Discussion topics:  
Pros and Cons of using both volunteers and 

professionals (as available) for simultane-
ous interpretation at our Assemblies 

Translating the Comentarios: Is our process ef-
fective? If so, how? If not, why not? 

Area Assembly Motions: 
Redistricting Requests:  
Presentation of New Business at Area Assembly:

Old Business at Area Assembly: 

1. “That language similar to the following be
added to the section “How Decisions Affecting 
A.A. Are Made” in “The A.A. Group” pamphlet at 
the conclusion of the following sentence: Annu-
ally, groups from the U.S. and Canada elect del-
egates (serving two-year terms) from their areas 
to the yearly meeting of the Conference in New 
York—to hear the reports of the board's commit-
tees, G.S.O. and Grapevine staffs, and to rec-
ommend future directions, mainly in the form of 
Advisory Actions. 

‘Prior to the annual General Service Conference 
a list of important issues to be discussed during 
the Conference is published and made available 
to each and every Group in the U.S. and Cana-
da. Because these issues make up a part of the 
entire General Service Conference Agenda, they 
are referred to as Agenda Topics. Every Group 
in the U.S. and Canada has the opportunity to 
review, discuss, and develop an informed Group 
Conscience on these Agenda Topics.  The 
Group's GSR then carries the Group's Con-
science on Conference Agenda Topics to the 
Area's Delegate, usually at an Area Assembly 
prior to the General Service Conference.  The 
Area Delegate then represents the collective 
conscience of the Groups in the Area at the 
General Service Conference on these matters 
vital to A.A. as a whole.’”     

2. “That the General Service Board of Alcohol-
ics Anonymous and the General Service Confer-
ence of Alcoholics Anonymous approve the de-
velopment of a new public service announce-
ment in video format that utilizes full-face actors 
(not members of A.A.).   – presented by the 
CNCA PI/CPC Committee 

New Business at the Area Assembly: None. 
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2019 Pre-Conference Assembly 
April 13-14 

2019 Post-Conference Assembly 
May 18 

2019 Summer Assembly 
August 10 

2019 Fall Inventory Assembly 
November 2 

2020 Pre-Conference Assembly 
April 4-5 

2020 Post-Conference Assembly 
May 16 

2020 Summer Assembly 
August 8 

2020 Fall Election Assembly 
November 14 

Bids have been accepted for all Panel 67 assem-
blies; see CNCA Calendar for dates and locations. 
If your District is considering making a bid for a 
Panel 69 Assembly, please contact the Assembly 
Coordinator Erica S. 

PANEL 69 ASSEMBLY DATES CALENDAR 

     DCM Sharing Sesion       July 2017 

Erika R. presented on How To Be An Effective 
DCM  

*Service is the key to contented sobriety.
When you feel as though you don’t have
much to offer your group,  show up and take
on a role.  Continuing service allows us to live
the primary purpose of Alcoholics Anony-
mous. You don’t have to be an expert—just
showing up willing

*The DCM’s “job description” is in the AA Ser-
vice Manual, pages S31-35

*Most DCMs report that their Sub District
meetings are quite under-represented with
GSRs, which is perceived as a sizable spiritu-
al challenge. Many DCMs and GSRs often
run across the attitude that their meetings can
live without General Service

*Persistence, warmth, personal connection
and passion for General Service are the spir-
itual tools that educate and inspire members
to General Service

*Many DCMs make it a goal to visit all the
meeting in their sub-districts, to be a General

Service presence. Warm personal contact 
and inviting GSR meetings help keep mem-
bers engaged. 

The August Topic Presentation: Helping GSRs 
with Controversial Topics 

Respectfully submitted, - 
Jacqueline P.
DCM Sharing Session Recording Secretary, 
CNCA06 Panel 67 - DCM Dist. 10, Sub-District 3 
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AA Grapevine / La Viña Subscription Information 

AA Grapevine US Rate 
1 Year: Printed $28.97 
1 Year: Digital  $34.97 

1 Year Digital and Print $49.97 
Make check or money order payable to: 

The Grapevine 

La Viña -- Spanish Magazine 

1 Year (6 issues) 
 Within US Printed $11.97 

2 Years (12 issues) 
Within US Printed $22.00 

Make check or money order payable to: 
La Viña 

Grapevine/La Viña Subscription Form 
www.aagrapevine.org 

Please send  Grapevine/La Viña 
copies for  years 

Mail to  
Street/PO Box 
City  
State  Zip Code 

Mail this form & check or money order 
payable to: 

The Grapevine 
P.O. Box 16867 

North Hollywood, CA  91615-6867 
La Viña 

P.O. Box 15635 
North Hollywood, CA 91615-5635 

CNCA Comments/Comentarios de ACNC Subscription Information 

CNCA Comments Editor  
To contact Christian M. visit the “contact us” tab on 

the www.cnca06.org website  
CNCA Comments Advisor  

To contact Jennifer B. visit the “contact us” tab on 
 the www.cnca06.org website  
CNCA Comentarios Editor 

To contact Manuel R. visit the “contact us” tab on 
the www.cnca06.org website 

CNCA Comentarios Advisor  
To contact Miguel H. visit the “contact us” tab on 

the www.cnca06.org website 

If you are not receiving the Comments/Comentarios 
or have questions about your subscription, please 

contact your District Registrar 

CNCA Comments Subscription Form For a 
one-year subscription, make a $6.00 check 
or money order payable to "CNCA" and mail 

it with this form to: 

CNCA Comments 
PO Box 884222 

San Francisco, CA  94188-4222 

Mail to 

Street/PO Box 

City 

State Zip Code 

English Español 




